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April 2, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
The enclosed contract amendment, if approved, will allow the Sheriff’s Office to continue providing School Resource Officer (SRO) services in the Lake Washington School District through the 2006-2007 school year. During this time, the SRO officers will work with students, staff, and parents at nine different junior high and elementary schools to provide student training, parent education, and law enforcement and safety assistance to the schools. 
The part-time SRO officers will work with each of the following schools on school-specific crime prevention and education needs:
· Evergreen Junior High

· Finn Hill Junior High

· Kamiakin Junior High

In addition, the SRO will be available for service at the following elementary schools:
· Thoreau Elementary

· Sandburg Elementary

· Muir Elementary

· Keller Elementary

· Frost Elementary

· Wilder Elementary

At these schools, the officers will provide numerous functions that have an impact not only on the students themselves but also on their parents, teachers and school administrators.  Goals and duties of the SRO include the following: 
1. Provide staff training on topics such as youth gangs, violence intervention, drug identification and intervention.

2. Provide student education by assisting in classroom instruction and discussing topics such as substance abuse prevention, criminal and constitutional law, and personal protection.

3. Provide parent education on topics such as emerging youth issues related to violence, substance abuse and the criminal justice system.

4. Build rapport with students to help students to see officers as youth advocates whose primary concern is their safety and security.

5. Provide law enforcement/safety assistance to schools:
a. Assist with issues such as truancy, child abuse, suicide and violence.

b. Provide site security and law enforcement services on an as-needed basis. 

c. Help staff to develop a site security plan.

The Sheriff’s Office has provided services with the Lake Washington School District for more than 10 years.  Through this contract, the Sheriff’s Office can continue to participate in this extremely worthwhile project. 

Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this contract, please contact Captain Dan Pingrey, King County Sheriff’s Office Contract Services Unit, at 206-296-4183.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
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        Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget


The Honorable Susan Rahr, King County Sheriff


Chief Robin Fenton, Field Operations Division, King County Sheriff's Office


Captain Dan Pingrey, Technical Services Division, King County Sheriff's Office
